
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
April 29, 2025 

Christina Kasprovich
Environmental Compliance Branch Manager 
Department of the Navy
Naval Base Coronado 
Building 3, P.O. Box 3507088
San Diego, CA 93135 Via Email

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER INDIVIDUAL WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS FOR NAVAL AUXILIARY LANDING FIELD ON SAN CLEMENTE 
ISLAND, CALIFORNIA (ORDER NO. R4-2025-0152, FILE NO. 97-094, CI-7829, 
GEOTRACKER GLOBAL ID WDR100000591)

Dear Christina Kasprovich:

The Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Los Angeles Water Board) is the 
public agency responsible for protecting groundwater and surface water quality for all 
beneficial uses of water within major portions of Los Angeles and Ventura Counties, 
including the referenced property.

Our letter dated April 2, 2025, transmitted the tentative Termination of Waste Discharge 
Requirements (WDRs) for domestic wastewater discharge to land at the Naval Auxiliary 
Landing Field (Helo Squadron) on San Clemente Island, California.

Pursuant to Division 7 of the California Water Code, the Los Angeles Water Board held a 
public meeting on April 24, 2025, during which the tentative Termination of WDRs was 
reviewed. After considering all relevant factors, the Board adopted Order No. R4-2025- 
0152, Termination of Individual Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. 97-128 and 
Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-7829 for Naval Auxiliary Landing Field 
(enclosed).

If you have any questions, please contact Engineering Geologist Ryan Nickerson at 
ryan.nickerson@waterboards.ca.gov or me at jim.kang@waterboards.ca.gov.
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Christina Kasprovich - 2 - April 29, 2025 
Department of the Navy
Naval Base Coronado

Sincerely,
 
 



James Kang, Ph.D., P.E.
Section Manager, Groundwater Permitting Unit, Land Disposal Unit, and Commercial 
Industrial, and Institutional Stormwater Permitting Unit

Enclosure: Termination Order No. R4-2025-0152

cc (via email): Robert Chichester, NBC Environmental Program Director 
Victoria Nguyen, NBC Water Compliance Manager
Ashley Labagnara, NBC Environmental Compliance Support 
Justin Rhoads, NAVFAC Southwest Environmental Core Program
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